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õ 
ô Think about the 

unique nature of the 

pastoral ministry: 

Our deaconess and 

pastors are on duty 

24/7 and the middle-

of-the-night phone 

calls are likely to be 

distressing news 

about someone in 

the congregation.  

F 
ELLOW MEMBERS of  

St. John, 

St. John’s Board of Elders and 

the Coordinating Council are 

working toward creating a 

Pastoral Care Team Sabbatical 

Policy.  

Many of you are familiar with 

the concept of a faculty 

sabbatical in higher education, 

in which professors are granted 

leave from their normal duties 

to do research, accept 

temporary appointments at 

other institutions, or write.  

A pastoral care team sabbatical 

is a little different. Think about 

the unique nature of the 

pastoral ministry: Our 

deaconess and pastors are on 

duty 24/7 and the middle-of-

the-night phone calls are likely 

to be distressing news about 

someone in the congregation. 

They walk with their 

parishioners through strenuous 

emotional circumstances that 

are both high and low– and 

vacations are rarely 

uninterrupted. Participants in 

such sabbaticals above all need 

to remove themselves from 

their ministry duties– by, for 

instance, getting out of town 

and away from the normal 

pastoral-care interruptions of 

their personal lives. This may 

involve even having them 

change their phone numbers for 

the weeks while they are away. 

This leave provides them with a 

genuine opportunity to reflect, 

to be renewed, and to be 

rejuvenated for future ministry 

in the congregation. Leave-time 

affords focus on their own well-

being, their marriage, and 

their own spiritual health. 

Pastors and deaconesses who 

take sabbatical leave feel 

appreciated by their 

congregations and may 

experience a longer term of 

service with their church. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

While we have no current policy 

at St. John, churches our size 

do. Locally, Hillcrest 

Evangelical Free Church has 

such a policy for their pastoral 

team. We believe the need is 

great here– particularly given 

the number of congregational 

members relative to the size of 

our Pastoral Care Team, and the 

unique way in which our 

congregation serves the Synod 

at large. 

We have formed a Pastoral Care 

Team Sabbatical Advisory 

Committee to move toward the 

goal of planning a sabbatical for 

Pastor Bruick in late 2018. The 

committee is currently working 

with Pastor Bruick to submit a 

grant application to support the 

costs of the sabbatical, 

including travel, intensive 

marital retreat, and replacement 

staff to fill in during his leave. 

His application for a sabbatical 

grant has been approved by the 

Board of Elders and the 

Coordinating Council. Though 

Pastor Bruick is making 

application, we will not learn if 

he has been granted the 

sabbatical grant until late 

August. And, if he is granted 

the sabbatical grant, he would 

not take the sabbatical leave 

until the fall of 2018.  

While to many of us the nine 

years Pastor Bruick has been 

with us doesn’t seem very long, 

he is already getting to be one 

of the longer-tenured senior 

pastors of our church. We 

believe that providing him with 

a sabbatical will be a great 

blessing to our congregation. It 

will allow us to provide a  

             See Sabbatical, page 2 

Pastoral Sabbatical 
by Brady Johnson, congregational chair and Brent Royuk, congregational vice-chair 
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J UST TWO WEEKS AGO we 

again saw an inspiring 

arrangement of Easter lilies 

enhancing our worship space, 

trumpeting the love, hope, and 

joy of the Resurrection of our 

Lord. 

For many years, Sherry Luebbe 

Leising has been the designer 

behind the sanctuary 

decorations each Easter. 

Working with the Lenten theme 

for the year, Sherry creates the 

floral presentation that greets us 

each Easter morning. 

Added to that, she also designs 

the decorations in the sanctuary 

at Christmas, using the many 

poinsettias, wreaths, and greens 

donated by parishioners. 

Pondering the theme of the 

school’s (previously Christmas 

Eve) service, Sherry begins 

“way, way ahead” to plan the 

visuals. Then she gathers her 

hands-on helpers: Carla Prange 

Felix and Allegra Koehler. This 

trio has teamed up for more 

than a decade to enhance 

festival worship at St. John. 

“We three have worked 

together—sometimes preparing 

Christmas banners until 2 a.m. 

in one of the school 

classrooms,” says Sherry. Her 

other major assistant is husband 

David who built the wall 

structure supporting the lighted 

cross behind the altar as part of 

the Christmas display last year. 

According to Sherry, “This 

team puts it all together on 

December 23 and on Holy 

Saturday, spending at least six 

hours arranging the flowers, 

banners, wreaths, and candles 

that beautify the worship space.” 

The flowers in the sanctuary at 

Christmas and Easter come 

from the hearts of congregation 

members. “I don’t speak 

publicly with ease,” says Sherry, 

“but I’ve always wanted to  

 

thank the people of St. John 

who donate flowers. We 

couldn’t do this without the 

donations of poinsettias and 

Easter lilies.” 

Becoming an art teacher was 

Sherry’s childhood dream. That 

didn’t become a reality, but the 

gift of creativity given to her by 

our Lord is being shared with 

all of us through her artistic 

enhancement of our church 

festival services. She truly “says 

it with flowers.” 

She says it with flowers 

by Marlene Block 

C 
LASSES ARE OPEN to 

everyone in grades 

kindergarten through six. June 

19-23 are the dates for the 

program and times are 8:45 a.m. 

to noon. We are offering many 

new classes this year and 

bringing back some of the 

favorites from past years. See 

the insert in this newsletter for 

details. Catalogs are available at 

the church, the school office, 

the Seward Public Library, or by 

emailing us at summerhorizons  

program@gmail.com or calling 

Elizabeth Owens at 402-643-6302. 

Avoid the brain drain for your 

children this summer and check 

out the list of classes.  

Registration closes on May 31, 

2017, so make sure to register 

early. Come join in on the fun 

and learning all week long! 

8th annual St. John Summer Horizons program 

tangible form of thanks for his 

service, and will refresh and 

strengthen his ministry among us.  

We will keep you updated as we 

continue this process and will 

be happy to answer any 

questions you have about this 

initiative. Besides the two of us, 

the members of the committee 

are: Ken Block, John Mehl, Tim 

Rippstein, Don Weber, and 

Pastor Luke Schnake, advisory 

member. 

In Christ, 

Brady and Brent 

Â Sabbatical 
 continued from page 1 
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Editor’s note: From 

time to time in the 

newsletter we will 

include a Plain Brown 

Wrapper award, 

featuring a volunteer 

who has served for 

many years, working 

behind the scenes with 

little or no fanfare. 

mailto:summerhorizonsprogram@gmail.com
mailto:summerhorizonsprogram@gmail.com
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ASCENSION DAY, the day Christ 

was bodily taken up into 

heaven, has been celebrated by 

the Christian church for 

centuries. Following the 

account given in Acts 1:3, it is 

traditionally celebrated on the 

fortieth day after Easter—a 

Thursday, which this year falls 

on May 25. St. John  

celebrates with a 7:00 p.m. 

worship service, followed by a 

dessert potluck. We gather as 

the family of God to read, hear 

and sing again of the Good 

News of God’s love for us, 

manifested and brought to 

completion in His Son. It’s a 

service for all ages with a 

combined choir of adults and 

children. 

One of the great festivals of the 

church year, Ascension is the 

feast of Christ exalted. It 

proclaims Christ’s ultimate 

victory over death and His 

authority over all things. He is 

“ascended into heaven and sits 

at the right hand of the Father.” 

The Ascension marks the 

conclusion and the culmination 

of His bodily life on earth. The 

festival service will be a journey 

through that life—and the 

church year—in readings, songs 

and text from the Apostle’s 

Creed.  

Why review the church year at 

Ascension? Cantor Paul Soulek 

explains: “The Ascension of 

Our Lord celebrates Jesus' 

earthly ministry and His 

continued presence with us in 

Word and Sacrament. Since 

Jesus' life, death, resurrection, 

and ascension are for us, it's only 

fitting that a worship service on 

Ascension Day celebrate the 

entirety of who Jesus is and 

what He still accomplishes 

among us in Word and 

Sacrament.” 

Any who wish to participate in 

the Ascension Service choir are 

welcome to join! Rehearsal will 

be held at the usual adult choir 

time—7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, 

May 24 in the Music Room. 

J ON SEVERSON is the new 

part-time Facilities Manager 

at St. John. In this role, he is 

responsible for the care and 

maintenance of the St. John 

campus. This role includes 

supervising the custodians, all 

the contractors who do service 

work on the facilities, and the 

faithful volunteers who give 

countless hours for the care of 

their Lord’s buildings and 

grounds. His office hours are 8 

a.m. to 12 noon, Mondays 

through Fridays. However, if 

there is an emergency, he is on 

call after hours. In the 

afternoons and evenings, Jon 

does small renovation and 

handyman projects with his 

business in Seward, Maccabee 

Construction (402-250-8044). 

Jon wants to meet the members 

of St. John to learn about the 

special talents God has given to 

each, to be a blessing for St. 

John. He plans to be proactive 

rather than reactive in the care 

of God’s property. A goal for 

Jon is to recruit volunteers and 

create an organized procedure 

for the care of our facilities. So 

he is currently planning a spring 

service event, where you can 

help bring our facilities up to 

the standard we want for 

maintaining them. Watch for 

the date for a “cleaning, 

painting, woodworking, 

plumbing, electrical fix-up, etc.” 

work day. 

Storm Lake, Iowa, was home 

for Jon, and it was there that he 

started working in the building 

trades industry. In 2004 he 

moved to Lincoln where he 

started a construction business. 

An on-going interest in 

theology led him to Concordia 

University, where he met his 

wife Whitney and graduated in 

2012. Jon and Whitney have 

two children, a three-year-old 

boy, Winston, and a one-and-

one-half-year-old daughter, 

Norah. 

Jon says, “I really like my work 

at the church and the people I 

work with! I feel God has led 

me to be here.” 

Introducing St. John’s new Facilities Manager 

by Jack Swanson 

Special music highlights worship service 

by Debbie Brutlag A
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2016 – 17  school theme: 

I 
T IS NEARLY TIME to 

celebrate with 14 eighth 

grade students as they advance 

to high school. We pray that the 

Christian education of each of 

our 8th grade students, along 

with the support of our 

congregation and their families 

has prepared them to walk as 

Christ walks as they enter high 

school. “Donõt let anyone look 

down on you because you are young, 

but set an example for the believers 

in speech, in conduct, in love, in 

faith and in purityó (1 Timothy 

4:12). 

We also celebrate 23 

kindergarten students who will 

begin first grade next fall. 

Graduation for both 8th grade 

and kindergarten will be on May 

16 at 7 p.m.  

In Philippians 4:9, Paul reminds 

us: òThe things you have learned 

and received and heard and seen in 

me, practice these things, and the 

God of peace will be with you.ó 

Our school is blessed to know 

that 184 students are enrolled 

for the 2017-2018 school year, 

and we hope that a few more 

students will have the 

opportunity to receive a Christ-

centered education – to learn 

and grow in what Christ teaches 

us, gives to us, speaks to us, and 

does for us. There are a limited 

number of openings in each 

grade level. Contact Mrs. Amber 

Fiala today to learn more about 

enrolling a child at St. John. 

I 
N THE LAST news article, we 

shared that the St. John 

students have worked very hard 

to build an all-access 

playground at the school. The 

students are so close and need a 

bit more help in completing this 

work.  

È If you supported the 

school’s Lenten meal, thank 

you! The meal raised $2,207 

for the playground.  

È The students currently have 

$51,000 and have a donor 

who has blessed them with 

$20,000! 

È We are in the process of 

applying for a grant, and if 

received, students will need 

approximately $15,000 to 

complete the project this 

summer. July is the goal for 

completion, and we will be 

grateful for any donations to 

help ensure we can meet the 

goal!  

Closing one school year and beginning another 

Playground project progress 

Youth Music Tour 2017 

S 
T. JOHN STUDENTS recently 

blessed a variety of groups 

with their ministry through 

song. Members of the Singers 

and Ringers, as well as a few 

others, prepared as Cantor 

Soulek planned a tour of hymn 

festivals with many stops to 

share music in worship services. 

About the tour, Pastor Ratcliffe 

shares that the style leads 

listeners through the church 

year and, “…music is only the 

medium. The important 

elements (of the tour) are the 

words. Music is a powerful 

expression of the message of 

Christ and His Cross. Adding 

‘punch’ to the words, music 

convicts with the law, heals with 

the Gospel; it leads us to cry 

with Mary and Martha at 

Lazarus’s tomb, or to leap with 

joy as Thomas exclaims, ‘My 

Lord and my God’ following 

the resurrection.” 

             See Music, page 5 

Our Mission is Fishin’ 
by Anita Foor 
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Cantor Soulek, Pastor Ratcliffe, 

Brianne Stahlecker, and 

Deborah Gebhardt enjoyed 

celebrating the truths of Christ 

with the youth as they each 

shared their musical gifts. 

Students played instruments to 

accompany the organ, and the 

hymn festivals engaged 

congregations in singing. The 

students also did a really great 

job with handbells, and all 

enjoyed listening to the words 

made passionate with music.  

The Youth Music Tour group 

traveled through Minnesota and 

Wisconsin to share the hope, 

forgiveness, and love we can 

find only in Christ. While the 

traveling is fun, and the talents 

are plentiful, the truth about the 

Youth Music Tour is that it is 

about just that…truth; the truth 

of Christ. If you know of a 

youth who attended the tour, 

consider thanking them for 

proclaiming and practicing the 

love of Christ through music in 

the hymn festivals and consider 

encouraging them to continue 

reaching for deeper 

understanding of Christ’s 

truths.  

May we all ò...sing and make 

music from our hearts to the Lord, 

always giving thanks to God the 

Father for everything, in the name 

of our Lord Jesus Christó  

(Ephesians 5:19-20). 

Â Music 

 continued from page 4 

G 
RETCHEN WOEBBECKE 

and Megan Jacobitz, 

whom you were introduced to 

in the last newsletter, keep their 

friends busy in their classrooms 

at the Child Development 

Center.  

Miss Gretchen is the teacher of 

the Transitional Toddlers room 

(ages 2 ½ to 3 years). Currently, 

she has 9-10 children under her 

care. Since the student-teacher 

ratio is 6 to 1, she does have an 

aide, Mrs. Tori, to help. Their 

day looks like this: breakfast, 

play, circle time, snack, outside 

time, Jesus time, play, lunch, 

nap, snack, outside time, story 

time, free play.  They spend a 

lot of time outside, since 

“outside is like a second 

classroom.” All food is eaten in 

their classrooms, around tables, 

“like a family.” Potty training is 

usually in full swing at this age, 

so regular bathroom training is 

implemented. The classroom is 

full of energetic, active children. 

Gretchen says, “So many of our 

life skills are learned while we 

play so that is how we spend 

most of the day. Here are just 

some of the skills learned 

during play: imagination, 

cooperation, problem solving, 

sharing, flexibility, limits, social 

skills, self-awareness, 

perseverance, verbal and non-

verbal skills, regulation of 

emotions and expression.” 

Miss Megan teaches in the 3s 

classroom. Her students can 

look forward to: breakfast, play, 

circle time, outdoor play, Jesus 

time, lunch, nap, snack, outside 

time/free play. Megan echoes 

Gretchen when she says, 

“Children learn through play 

and exploring as they play.” Her 

students also play with the older 

children when they get together 

for music and movement time 

or when they play outside or go 

for a walk. Outside attractions 

include the logs, climbing the 

hill, playing basketball and 

soccer, running, blowing 

bubbles and playing in the water 

table.  

The 2- and 3-year-olds can look 

forward to a fun, engaging day 

throughout the year at the 

CDC.  

Transition toddlers and 3-year-olds  
have busy days at the CDC 

by Sara Endorf 

T 
HE LAST DAY for the 

Mobile Library will be May 

21. You will only be able to do 

returns that day. Watch for the 

opening when the school year 

begins. Thank you. Carey Weber 
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...consider 

thanking them 

for proclaiming 

and practicing 

the love of Christ 

through music. 

Mobile 
Library 
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S 
TEPHEN MINISTRY is 

pleased to announce that 

Mindy Miller will attend 

leadership training in the 

coming months. This intense, 

one-week training by Stephen 

Series professionals will prepare 

her for joining the current St. 

John leadership team. 

Mindy says that just as she was 

sharing with husband Greg that 

she needed a place to serve at 

St. John, the phone rang with 

an invitation for her to consider 

Stephen Ministry leadership. 

After much thought and prayer, 

Mindy accepted. 

Volunteering at St. John has 

been a major part of Mindy’s 

life. She has been a long-time 

member (and chairperson) of 

the Human Care Board, and has 

headed up the annual 

Thanksgiving Dinner and the 

Spaghetti Suppers for a number 

of years. 

Mindy and her husband, both 

graduates of Concordia 

University, Nebraska, have  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

four children. All are active 

members in worship and service 

among us. 

Please keep Mindy in your 

prayers as she studies and 

prepares for this ministry of 

caring and compassion here in 

our congregation. 

Mindy Miller to train for 
Stephen Ministry leadership 

A 
FTER SERVING five years 

as the visitation pastor at 

St. John, Rev. Art Schauer plans 

to retire the end of May. A 

farewell reception will be held 

for him on June 11.  

As he reflected on his 47 years 

in the pastoral ministry, Rev. 

Schauer said, “I would 

definitely do it again, as I could 

never do something else with 

my life. To share the Word of 

the Lord with people and to see 

how God works in their lives is 

the greatest joy of ministry. We 

are delivery boys for the Lord.” 

Both his father and his brother 

were pastors. “The Lord used 

my father to influence me in the 

ministry,” he said.  

After graduating from 

Concordia Seminary in St. 

Louis, Pastor Schauer began his 

ministry at St. John Lutheran 

Church in Bath, Illinois, and 

Salem Lutheran, Chandlerville, 

Illinois. In Nebraska, he served 

at St. Peter Lutheran in Elk 

Creek and Faith Lutheran in 

York. After 38 years in the 

ministry he retired, but went on 

to serve Zion Lutheran at 

Harbine, Nebraska.  

In 2012, Pastor Schauer became 

the visitation pastor at St. John. 

He visits about 30 members in 

their homes each month as well 

as residents of Ridgewood, 

Green Place, and Brookdale. He 

also assists with hospital visits 

and preaches at many funerals. 

Rev. Bruick stated, “Pastor 

Schauer brought the wisdom of 

Solomon and the patience of 

Job into the mix as the four of 

us on the Pastoral Care Team 

work to serve the congregation 

and the community with the 

love and compassion of Jesus.” 

Now as he nears the crossroad 

of retirement, Rev. Schauer 

plans to spend more time with 

his wife Barb and their children, 

Kim and David, as well as their 

daughter-in-law Sarah and 

grandchildren Olivia, Marshall, 

and Bennett. Plans include 

more traveling, hunting, fishing, 

and woodworking as well as 

doing more volunteer work in 

the church and the community. 

As Rev. Bruick said, “Pastor 

Schauer’s servant heart is 

something that we can all learn 

from.” 

Pastor Schauer to retire 
by Gretchen Gebhardt 
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Baptisms 

March 19, 2017, Kaysen Robert 

Wieseman son of John A. “Drew” 

and Amber E. (Malzac) Wieseman 

April 3, 2017,  Greyson Edward Martin 

McLaughlin, son of Cassidy K.R. 

McLaughlin 

Deaths/Funerals/Committals  

March 4, 2017, Raymond John “Ray” 

Sloup at the age of 81 years, 1 

month and 16 days 

Marriages 

None 

Transfer In 

Natalie Kreutz 

Transfer Out 

(M/M) Blake & Kate Pittack and 

Avery & Rex to Christ Lutheran 

Church, Lincoln, Nebr. 

Releases 

None 

Youth Confirmation, May 7, 2017 

Alyssa Borgman 

Tyler Calway (new member) 

Sydney Christensen (confirmation info. 

sent to her home congregation) 

Hailie Deeble 

Carissa Gottschalk (new member) 

Heather Granfors 

Hannah Helmer 

Anna Hughes (confirmation info. sent 

to her home congregation) 

Samantha Hughes 

Hannah Kolterman-Wagner 

Austin Kouma 

Jonathan “JJ” Metschke (confirmation 

info. sent to his home congregation) 

Nathan Miller 

Kaitlyn Porter 

Abbey Ringler 

Hannah Roebke (confirmation info. 

sent to her home congregation) 

Bailey Suchy 

Zachary Tonniges 

Miriam Voehl 

T 
HERE HAVE BEEN exciting 

and challenging 

developments in the lives of 

missionaries we help support 

and in our mission mindedness 

at St. John! Your Missionary 

Committee now would like to 

share at least a few of these. 

On the "home front" our Alaska 

mission committee has been 

promoting fundraisers to help 

defray travel and other costs for 

their eighth mission trip to 

Akiachak, Alaska. Warm 

relationships have developed 

between our team members and 

the local Akiachak people. What 

a wonderful way to spread the 

Gospel! We pray for God's 

blessings to all of the eighteen 

volunteers. 

Also on the "home front," Tim 

Rippstein and Ray Huebschman 

presented the theme of 

Missional Communities in the 

late December and early January 

Fellowship Hall Bible class. The 

Missional Community theme 

urges our congregational mem-

bers to share the love of God 

with those we meet and work 

with in our daily walk in life.  

We continue to receive monthly 

newsletters from our newest 

adoptee, Ben Helge, of the 

Czech Republic. He is excited 

about his English Talk Group 

weekly event. The ETG 

encourages conversational 

English and the sharing of 

Christ's love and sacrifice to all; 

the group just celebrated their 

third anniversary. Ben says that 

each week they can count on 

three things: speaking English, 

homemade baked goods and 

hearing about Jesus. 

We also have been receiving 

monthly newsletters from Rev. 

Jeff and Michele Kuddes now 

serving in the Nairobi area of 

Kenya in East Africa. Over a 

year ago we adopted the Kuddes 

family for partial financial and 

prayer support. Pastor Kuddes 

is presently involved in 

establishing a mission 

congregation for the Evangelical 

Lutheran Church in a suburb of 

Nairobi. 

Finally, we want to mention that 

Emily Barz, a Concordia 

graduate now serving in Taiwan, 

will be visiting back in Nebraska 

this summer and has requested a 

return visit to St. John. We will 

welcome Emily back for a 

presentation in the Bible class 

on the last Sunday in July. 

We thank God for all the 

exciting and challenging mission 

action at home and abroad and 

pray that the Holy Spirit may 

continue to enliven our 

outreach. 

Marv Plamann 

Mission Committee Chair 

From the “home front” and around the world 
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The Missional 

Community 

theme urges our 

congregational 

members to 

share the love of 

God with those 

we meet and 

work with in our 

daily walk in life.  
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St. John Staff  . . . 

Scott Bruick, Senior Pastor 
scott.bruick@stjohnseward.org 

Andrew Ratcliffe, Pastor for Christian Nurture Ministry 
andrew.ratcliffe@stjohnseward.org 

Amber Fiala, Principal St. John School 
amber.fiala@stjohnseward.org 

Art Schauer, Pastor for Visitation and Pastoral Care 
arthur.schauer@stjohnseward.org 

Paul Soulek, Director of Parish and School Music 
paul.soulek@stjohnseward.org 

Rebecca Bimler, Director of Child Development Center 
rebecca.bimler@stjohnseward.org 

Juanita Ebert, Deaconess 
juanita.ebert@stjohnseward.org 

Cathy Brase, Business Manager 
cathy.brase@stjohnseward.org 

Jon Severson, Facilities Manager 
jon.severson@stjohnseward.org 

Inside this issue . . . 
 

¶ Pastoral Sabbatical 

¶ Plain brown wrapper award 

¶ Summer Horizons 

¶ Ascension Day service 

¶ New Facilities Manager 

¶ St. John Lutheran School 

¶ Child Development Center 

¶ Stephen Ministry 

¶ Pastor Schauer retirement 

¶ Mission news 

¶ Official acts 

 

Deadline for July newsletter is  
June 10, 5:00 p.m. 
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